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Dear Parent
Unfortunately, we have had to deal with some disruption this week due to positive covid cases within our school community. Please continue to be vigilant and keep us informed if your child is displaying symptoms or has been identified as a close contact. 
PLEASE NOTIFY US OF ANY COVID TEST RESULTS TO: apoots468@c2kni.net
I would like to say thank you to all of the parents, children and staff who, despite having been adversely affected this week have responded with understanding and patience. 
Please see the school website under “parents” for the recent correspondence from the chief medical officer Prof Sir Michael McBride. This explains the changes being implemented in the contact tracing procedures. The PHA will now take responsibility for the contact tracing in schools through a more targeted approach of identifying the closest contacts. 
	A PTF meeting will take place on 5th October at 7pm. Everyone is welcome! I would like to encourage as many as possible to get involved this year. The PTF raises much needed funds to provide resources in school.


After Schools Clubs
Booking forms for Burns Soccer (Wednesday), and Burns Dance (Fridays) have been sent home this week.

Dance is available for Years 2/3 and 4 /5, and Soccer for Years 2/3 and 5/6. The latest we can accept booking forms back is Monday 13th.   

AQE club will take place every Thursday for Year 7 pupils. Teacher led clubs will begin later in the term.
Wrap Around Care

Our wrap around care continues each day from 2:00pm until 6:00pm. It will be available for P.1 children from 12:00 noon on request.  
A booking form is available on the school website. 
Cost is: £4.50 – waiting hour 2:00pm to 3:00pm and £16 for the whole afternoon session. Places must be booked in advance.
Instrumental Tuition – Years 5 to 7
Please let me know if your child is interested in learning 

to play a woodwind instrument as soon as possible

School Fund
Instead of School Fund, this term we are collecting £5 per pupil which will go directly to the childrens’ subscriptions for Seesaw which I am sure you will agree is a very beneficial resource for homework and communication. This resource is not funded by the Department of Education and costs the school quite a substantial amount each year.
Our school APP

Please download the school jotter app on your mobile phone so that you can keep up to date with all the latest news and information from school. Instructions on how to do this are found overleaf.
School Uniform

P.E uniform can be worn to school on days when pupils have Swimming/PE/Games. This MUST be the school track suit OR plain navy track suit bottoms and the school sweatshirt. No coloured leggings or other track suits will be permitted!
Free School Meals
If you are eligible for Free School Meals, it is vitally important that you complete an online application as soon as possible. These need to be recorded on the EA system so that details can be sent to the Department of Education.
Details on completing an application can be found on our school website.

Forest School

Miss Cleland and Year 4 are currently working on the Forest School’s Award programme. They will be involved in activities related to this next week. This is a great opportunity for our pupils to get involved in outdoor learning opportunities in our excellent school grounds. 
Should you wish to speak to me about any of the above or any other matter please contact Mrs Bishop who will be very happy to arrange a phonecall or email
apoots468@c2kni.net           A.Poots (Principal)
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